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Mr. Andrzej Mizgajski, Undersecretary of State

Ministry of the Environment, Poland

Mr. Chairman, 

Respected Ministers,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

This year, Poland, being a party to the Aarhus Convention, as other parties has submitted to the Geneva Secretariat its first report on the performance of Convention regulations. Pursuant to requirements, two-stage public consultations were performed.

They have given an opportunity to all those interested to provide comments on the national report – authorities, non-governmental organizations, other institutions and the public at large.

The report provides evidence of the progress made in implementation of the Aarhus Convention and its principles in Poland.

For many years, information on the state of the environment and on actions influencing the environment in Poland was not accessible to the public. 
The public long did not have also possibility to influence the decisions and protect their rights at courts.

Today, access to information, public participation and access to justice are inevitably elements of good governance. In fact they are considered to constitute a significant part of human rights. 

Mr. Chairman,

Dear Colleagues

Poland was one of the first countries in the European Union to ratify the Aarhus Convention. This happened already in 2001. From this moment on, pursuant to the Constitution of the Republic of Poland, it has become part of the national legal order.

Implementation of Aarhus values in Poland extends well beyond the mere minimum required by the Convention. 

There are procedures established to allow public participation not only in preparation of plans and programs but also policies and legislative proposals.

We hope to have opportunities to share our experiences in this respect in the framework of the works on strategic decisions under the Convention. 

Moreover, Poland has provided full public participation according to Article 6 in relation to all decisions regarding GMO’s.

We thus welcome very much the adoption of the GMO amendment to the Convention.

We are also very happy with the adoption of the Almaty Guidelines regarding public participation in international forums. Poland has long traditions and extensive experience in this respect and hopes the Guidelines will contribute to worldwide promotion of such practices. 

Mr. Chairman, 

Dear Colleagues,

Being a member of the European Union, Poland has gladly welcomed the adoption of the Aarhus Convention by the European Union and hopes that this will prove to be an incentive for further expansion of access to information, public participation and access to judgment on environmental protection not only in the Union’s member states, but also in other countries within UNECE and beyond it.

Thank you for your attention.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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